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Volume 8, Issue 1, March 2017 

Roseworthy Student Newsletter    

Please email any contributions for the Roseworthy Student Newsletter to Rebecca at 

 rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au  

Welcome to all of our new students and 

welcome back to our existing students! 

We hope you are refreshed and ready 

to take on the year ahead!   

  

NEW STAFF MEMBER 

Andy Morran is the new Senior Student 

Systems Officer (previously called Aca-

demic Support Officer). You will find him 

in the reception area of the Williams 

Building. If you are in Animal Science, 

please speak to Andy about program 

advice and support. Emmica Schlobohm 

will continue to advise students in the 

Veterinary program.  

  

Q-FEVER 

Q-Fever is an infectious disease and the 

School has guidelines around Q-Fever 

vaccinations. It states that:  

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bio-

science) students must be vaccinat-

ed against Q-Fever (unless initial skin 

test indicates pre-existing immunity).  

  

Bachelor of Science (Animal Science) 

students are strongly advised to vac-

cinate against Q-Fever (unless initial 

skin test indicates pre-existing immuni-

ty).  

  

For all new Bachelor of Science 

(Veterinary Bioscience) students you 

must be vaccinated by the last day of 

the first teaching period of their veteri-

nary studies. DUE: Friday 16th June 

2017.  

 

 

 

How to provide evidence: Students 

must upload evidence of their vaccina-

tion to Sonia Online. Go to the ‘Checks’ 

tab and click on the  ‘Browse’ button in 

the Q Fever Vaccination area to upload 

your evidence. 

 

STUDENT REPS 

We have a number of committees within 

the School that require student repre-

sentatives. Thank you to all of our reps 

in 2016 – you did a fantastic job! Being 

a student rep is a great opportunity to 

see how programs are managed, devel-

op your communication and leadership 

skills and gain valuable experience. We 

will be working with the relevant student 

groups to appoint students to these po-

sitions soon.  

  

We look forward to seeing you all on 

campus throughout the year and wish 

you all success in your studies. Please 

do not hesitate to contact us should you 

have any questions or queries.  

 
 
School Student Administration Team 
Email:  animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

 

CRICOS 00123M The University of Adelaide 

NEWS FROM SAVS  

Diary Dates: 

27 Feb—Semester 1 begins 

2 Mar—O’Night on the Corridor Block Lawn 

13 Mar—Last day to add courses online 

17 Mar—Due date for tuition fees & contri-

butions 

31 Mar—Census Date Semester 1 

2 Apr—Daylight Savings Ends 

10-21 Apr—Mid-semester break 

14 Apr—Good Friday Public Holiday 

17 Apr—Easter Monday Public Holiday 

25 Apr– Anzac Day Public Holiday 

26 Apr to 6 May—Graduation Ceremonies 

5 May—Last day to withdraw without fail 

9 Jun—Last day to withdraw fail 

17 Jun to 1 Jul—Exam Period 

17-22 Jul—R/AA Exam Period 

11 Jul—Semester 1 Results Due 
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Roseworthy Residential College 

A big welcome to all college residents for 2017!  

 

College O’week was a great success with many new and returning residents making friends and having some fun before 

the commencement of the academic year. 

 

This year promises to be a great one and  campus life is buzzing as we commence sports, our college social program and  

start getting into the studies. 

 

Our official college welcome dinner is on Thursday the 9th of March in Roseworthy College Hall – looking forward to seeing 

you all there in our traditional pink and black colours! 

 

David Purdie 

Manager, Student Services 

Head, Roseworthy Residential College 
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NEWS 

FROM 

THE  

LIBRARY 
 

 Library Hours  - Semester Times 

Monday—Thursday 8.30am—6.00pm 
Friday    8:30am—5:00pm 

Saturday/Sunday   CLOSED 

Welcome to all our new and returning students. 

Library Quest  
Play now  

to discover how the University Libraries can support your studies (oh, and 
we should mention that you'll also be saving the world from a meteorite 

that's speeding towards your town). 
 

Library Quest is a fun way to learn about the library and how we can help 
you with your studies. The game takes around 15 minutes to complete. 

   

Play Library Quest or take a walking tour of the Roseworthy Library to 

go into the draw to  

win either a $500 or $250 Coles Group and Myer Gift Card.   

See Competition terms and conditions 

 

Tell Us About Your 

Digital Life to Win! 
The University would like to understand how you use technology to support 
your learning. We want to understand your needs and experiences, so we 

can make things better for you.      
 

Participants have the opportunity to  
win two $50 VISA cards each week 

 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/library/digital-capabilities/survey/ 

 
 

Swap/Buy/Sell Text Books 
There are lots of ways to sell or buy your textbooks... 

 Check out the Co Op Bookshop. http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks 

 Adelaide University Union (AUU) Online Marketplace list Textbooks, furniture and more. 

 uofa veterinary and animal science second hand book page on Facebook.  

 AVSA Buy and Sell Page on Facebook.    ….Or the old fashion noticeboard. 

file://uofa/users$/users0/a1106070/2016_12_08
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/library/teaching/ocomp/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/library/digital-capabilities/survey/
http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks
http://www.auu.org.au/eNotice/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/294716997347204/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1554854998061689/
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Academic Dates and 

Critical Dates—Semester 1 

For more information and all academic and 

critical dates please refer to 

www.adelaide.edu.au/student/dates/ 

Last day to add courses online Mon 13 March 

Due date for payment of upfront student contributions & 

tuition fees 

Fri 17 March 

Census Date: Last day to withdraw without incurring 

liability for  student contributions or tuition fees 

Fri 31 March 

Last day to withdraw without failure (WNF) Fri 5 May 

Last day to withdraw fail (WF) Fri 9 June 

Exam period Sat 17 June - Sat 1 July 

Replacement exams Mon 17 - Sat 22 July 

2017 Enrolment 

Enrolment Errors 

If you have a timetable clash or class-full error, students are first encouraged to select 

another class before going to the Faculty error form. To access the relevant error form, 

please select your Faculty or School. Direct link including for Faculty of Sciences:  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/errors/  

 

Café 

    GRAB A PLATE, MATE!  This year we are continu-

ing the challenge of lowering the waste from the cafe for the environment and 

continued sustainability on campus.   

We now will be only offering GLUTEN FREE and LACTOSE FREE sauces and 

gravy as we have been listening to your feedback throughout last year. 

CHICKEN PARMI and steak sandwiches have made it back on to the menu!!!!  

Watch out for our specials, there are some tasty treats in store!   

Join our email listings: ‘What’s for lunch’ and “What’s for dinner” and always 

know what the special of the day and dinner is going to be. 

Pre-order your lunch and never miss out 8313 7815 (Sandwiches, baguettes 

etc orders by 10:30am if possible) 

For assistance from the café please contact Cath Frankel 8313 7815 or email: 

roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au   

The café is open Monday—Friday during semester from 8:30am to 5pm and 

5:30pm-7:30pm for dinners.             

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/errors/
https://unified.adelaide.edu.au/web/unified/home;jsessionid=EF61B276609CF5053CAD2D2E640CFD50.node2
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/how/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/dates/
mailto:roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 

Sally, Pippa and Katie would 
like to welcome you for 2017! 

 

We hope you’re as well rested as 
Pippa and ready for a great 

year. 

 

Sally is available for appointments 

on Monday, Thursday and Fridays.   

 

Appointments can be booked by emailing Sally, 

contacting Rebecca Dunbar in Student Services 

in Roseworthy College Hall, or by phone on 

8313 7812.   

If you have an appointment with Sally please 

announce your arrival to Student Services staff.   

Email: sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au 
Web: www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/
roseworthy 

 

STUDENT SUPPORT/ 

COUNSELLING SERVICE 
 

The Counselling Service is FREE and 

CONFIDENTIAL and is available to 
all enrolled students seeking to address 

issues that may be affecting their study 

and life.  

Sally is available for appointments on 

Monday, Thursday and Fridays. Ap-

pointments can be booked by emailing 

Sally, or contacting Rebecca Dunbar in 

the Student Services office, or by 

phone on 8313 7812.  

If you have an appointment with Sally 

please come to the Student Services 

office in Roseworthy College Hall and 

let the staff know.  

THE DISABILITY             

SERVICE 
 
Have you got a medical condition that 
impacts on your studies? Do you need 
support to manage this condition and 
your studies? If so, maybe you should 
register with the Disability Service. 
 
The Disability Service can help you 
manage ways to accommodate your 
disability whilst at Uni so you can focus 
your energies towards your studies. We 
not only look at physical or practical 
assistance, but we also look at ways to 
improve study habits in the University 
environment. If you’re worried about 
your privacy, please don’t be.  We val-
ue your privacy. Our strong commit-
ment to confidentiality supports all stu-
dents that we assist.  
 
What types of disabilities do we sup-
port?  
Student disabilities can include a wide 
range of issues:  

 Learning disabilities (such as dyslexia, 

dyspraxia or writing and reading diffi-
culties)  

 Medical conditions (such as Crohns 

Disease, Chronic Fatigue Syndrome 
etc) 

 Mental illness (an anxiety disorder 

such as OCD or PTSD, depression, 
bipolar disorder)  

 Sensory impairments (vision or hear-

ing)  

 Mobility issues  

 Brain injury (such as strokes or inju-

ries caused by accidents)  
 
Disabilities and conditions do not have 
to be permanent. We assist students 
with temporary medical issues such as 
those caused by sporting accidents (a 
fractured limb).  
 
How can the Disability Service assist 
you?  
We can work out ways that you can 
fulfil the expectations of your studies 
whilst maintaining the required aca-
demic standards. Sometimes people 
can feel overwhelmed about being 
faced with these expectations. Remem-
ber, it is not about avoiding these ex-

pectations; it is about working with 
them.  
 
Some of the ways we can help  

 Loan equipment  

 Negotiating adjustments  

 Assistance and confidence to ap-

proach lecturers  

 Alternative exam arrangements  

 Referral to other services  

 

REGISTERING        

   WITH THE                       

 DISABILITY SERVICE 

 

If you think you may be eligible for 
this service please and would like 
to access support you will need to 
register first.  

  As part of the registration process 

you will need to provide evidence of 
your disability or ongoing medical con-
dition. If you have a Psychological 
Learning Assessment this can be 
used. If not you will need your medical 
practitioner or treating specialist to 
complete a Verification and Impact 
Statement (VIS) which can be down-
loaded from the Disability Service 
website. Please see link: http://
www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/
checklist/ 

 

 Other relevant information such as 

your SACE documentation or access 
plan from another university can also 
be uploaded. 

 

 Once you have submitted the online 

registration form https://
www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/
registration-form/ we will contact you 
to make an appointment.  

 

If you have any questions or need as-

sistance to complete the online regis-

tration form, please contact The Disa-

bility Service on 8313 5962 - Monday to 

Friday from 9:00am – 5:00pm.  

 

 

mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/checklist/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/checklist/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/checklist/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/help/registration-form/
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 

 6 Basic Surival Tips for Uni 
 

Who’s who of Roseworthy - Familiarise yourself & 
get to know who you need to know! course co-
ordinators, Support staff (including the furry 
support – Pippa, Katie & Harry), Rebecca in the 
Hub, Accommodation staff (Lesley, David & 
Alyson), Tracey in the AUU office, Security 
and Café staff…. because nobody likes a han-
gry student… 

Plan to Pass - Be organised & manage your time 
well, use planners, diaries, calendars, highlight-
ers etc. Know what what’s due when and set 
goals! Grab yourself a Roseworthy Uni Wall 
Planner or diary from Tracey the AUU. Plan to 
pass not to fail! 

Ask - for help when you need it! Reach out to your 
classmates, course co-ordinators, lecturers 
and other support staff. There’s no shame in 
asking and it’s better to ask for help than 
struggle! We are lucky to have fantastic staff 
at Roseworthy and they’re always happy to sup-
port you do achieve your best! 

Get involved – getting involved at campus events, 
in campus clubs or joining a special interest 
group is a great way to get connected, settle 
in, make friends and help achieve some balance 
in your life. Our campus runs awesome events, 
has great sporting clubs and has variety of 
SIGS. Just don’t over commit yourself!  

 

 

Balance – nobody wants to suffer from the dread-
ed feeling of being burnt-out! Ensure study 
isn’t taking over your life. Make time for the 
things you love in life ie friends, socialising, 
exercise, rest, hobbies and spending time with 
family and friends.  

Eat & Sleep well –stay well hydrated, eat a well-
balanced diet (yes that includes chocolate too) 
and establish a good sleep routine. Wind down 
before bed and aim for 8 hours a night. I hear 
you laughing but if you want your brain to per-
form you must provide it with the right fuel :)\ 

  

And if all else fails come and get some fur therapy 
from our very enthusiastic canine support 
team. They’re always happy to see you and they 
won’t judge you…..even if you don’t follow 
their 6 basic tips! 

See Sally and the pups at O’Night—Thursday 9th March 
 

Say hello to Sally on O’Night and grab yourself a FREE Zooper Dooper and Wagon Wheel.  
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Student Life… find out more 

We understand that students manage a range of issues and 
face many challenges during their time at the University. 
We’re committed to supporting you through these times and 
to build on your strengths and capacity to ensure you max-
imise your opportunities whilst at University and beyond. 

Our Student Life supports are available to 
all enrolled students and are aimed at 
helping you, no matter what the issue or 
stage of studies you are at. 

Student Health & Wellbeing 
 

The University of Adelaide is committed to the health and wellbeing of 
all of our students. We have assembled a number of free resources that 
can help you get the most out of your life and study during your time 
here: 

 

The UniThrive Ecosystem: website, blog, and mobile app built 
around the theories of positive psychology 

Health & Relationships: information on the Australian healthcare 
system, sexual health, and relationships in an Australian context 

Mental Health Awareness: we run a number of events and initia-
tives throughout the year aimed at raising awareness about the im-
portance of good mental health at all of our campuses 

 

If you would like to stay informed about student health and wellbeing 
events, resources, and other initiatives, please subscribe to our monthly 
newsletter. You can also check out our Student Health & Wellbeing 
website or contact our Student Health & Wellbeing Project Officer, Ben 
Chandler (studentwellbeing@adelaide.edu.au) 

Health & 

Wellbeing 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/safercampus/ 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/health-wellbeing/ 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/eliteathletes/ http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/ 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling/ 

http://international.adelaide.edu.au/student-support/ 

Safer Campus  

Community 
We’re here for you 

UniThrive 

www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/ 

http://international.adelaide.edu.au/student-support/
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/d/6EC47CB223E815D6
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/d/6EC47CB223E815D6
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/health-wellbeing/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/health-wellbeing/
mailto:studentwellbeing@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/eliteathletes/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/health-wellbeing/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/safercampus/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/
http://international.adelaide.edu.au/student-support/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/safercampus/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/eliteathletes/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/disability/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/health-wellbeing/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling/
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Global learning—apply now for 2018 Exchange programs 

Are you interested in studying part of your degree overseas? Applications are now open for exchange commencing in Se-

mester 1, 2018. Get started now if you haven’t already! Don't forget, exchange students from 2017 onwards are eligible to 

receive the $2000 Global Learning Travel Grant to support their overseas study. More info about the grant and the applica-

tion process can be found at http://www.adelaide.edu.au/global-learning/. Exchange has never been more affordable!  

Applications close on June 16. 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/global-learning/
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e-Science Magazine 

www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-

resources/e-science/ 

Produced by the Faculty of Sciences at the University of 

Adelaide, e-Science is a free magazine that offers interac-

tive feature articles written by our researchers and comple-

mented by resources specifically designed for teachers. 

Feature articles written by key researchers linked to the 10 

Big Questions in science 

Interactive elements in each article which bring the science 
to life 

Resources available "at your finger tips", ready for use in 

the classroom 

Available for free download through iTunes (iPad format) 
and on the web. 

Download e-Science magazine (free) 

Want financial support to study?  

 

The University offers a variety of scholarships to under-

graduate and postgraduate students. Scholarships are 

available for both new (commencing) and continuing stu-

dents, and are awarded across study areas and to suit 

many different circumstances. Many are now open for ap-

plications. 

For more information and to see which scholarships you 

are eligible for, visit the Scholarship’s website:  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/scholarships/ 

UA Student Smart Phone App 

The UA Student App keeps you informed on or off cam-
pus. Check your timetable, view Academic Results for your 
courses, keep track of Academic Dates; Get safety tips for 
on and around campus; 
Follow links to useful infor-
mation; Keep up to date 
with events and news 
around the University and 
follow University social me-
dia. 

www.adelaide.edu.au/
student/app/ 

Scholarships 

Technology Services       

Self Help 
 

You can access your University 
email account by logging into 
Unified or visiting the student 
webmail. The technology       
services website has self-help 
guides on how to access your 
email on a personal device. 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/selfhelp/ 

 

 

Need more help?  

Phone Technology   
Services on 8313 
3000. 

International Student OSHC 

Have you returned from holiday?  

You can now claim holiday credit for your OSHC! 

 

International students can claim holiday credits on their 
Overseas Student Health Cover (OSHC) for the number of 
months you were not in Australia during the summer holi-
days. Please note that you will need to claim within 30 
days of your arrival back to Australia and you must be 
away from Australia for at least 30 days.  

If you have an OSHC policy with the Allianz Global Assis-
tance, you can meet the representatives at the Hub Cen-
tral on North Terrace to apply for holiday credits, or ask for 
assistance to submit forms in the Roseworthy Student 
Hub on Roseworthy Campus. 

http://www.sciences.adelaide.edu.au/schools-resources/e-science/
http://sciences.adelaide.edu.au/e-science/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/scholarships/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/app/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/app/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/app/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/selfhelp/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/selfhelp/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/selfhelp/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/selfhelp/
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Extra Mural Studies (EMS) 

Extra Mural Studies (EMS) is a requirement for both Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) and the Doctor of       

Veterinary Medicine. Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) must complete 12 weeks of AHEMS (Animal Husbandry 

Extra Mural Studies) and the Doctor of Veterinary Medicine students must complete 23 weeks of DVM EMS.  

Welcome to our new students who will be starting EMS for the first time this year. There are currently two main systems 

that are used to manage your EMS placements.  

Sonia Online is our student placement system used to search for possible placement sites, book and manage your      
placements and complete necessary forms and diaries. This system is managed by professional staff. Any questions 
please speak to Kat Ingram (Team Lead – EMS) or Mandi Simpson (EMS Placement Officer) 
(animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au).  
 
Canvas: Academic requirements are managed by Dr Wendy Hamood (EMS Co-ordinator) through Canvas. Any questions 
about Canvas, placement records, PLOs, reflective reports etc please speak to Wendy (wendy.hamood@adelaide.edu.au). 

Critical Dates  

EMS Placements take place in the University Vacation Periods. The dates for 2017 are: 

 

Please check the Calendar in Sonia for critical dates. Please note if you are intending to attend a placement overseas   

during Vacation Period 1 please inform the EMS Administration Office immediately.  

 

How to Book a Placement for Vacation Period 1 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 

If Veterinary Bioscience 2nd or 3rd year students wish to attend a placement in 10th April – 21st April go to Sonia Online,  

Forms tab, Select “AHEMS Placement Preference Form - APRIL 2017 VACATION 1” and click ‘Add’. Students can join the 

relevant species specific placement groups to see available sites which can assist in completing the form. Please ensure 

you ‘Submit’ the form by the due date.  

 

Please Note: Placements are not available for first year Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) students until        

successful completion of Animal Handling and Husbandry in Semester 1. 

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine) 
Doctor of Veterinary Medicine students should go to Sonia Online, Forms tab, Select “DVM EMS Placement Request 
Form” and click ‘Add’. DVM students should only complete this form if they have already contacted the site and they have 
agreed to host them. Please ensure you ‘Submit’ the form by the due date. Students can view “DVM Placement Allocation 
List” through the ‘Details’ tab in this year Placement Group “DVM EMS MARCH 2017 TO FEBRUARY 2018” in Sonia 
Online.   
 
 

 Any Enquiries please contact the EMS Admin Team at animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

Vacation Period 1 (10 Apr – 21 Apr) – includes Easter 

Vacation Period 2 (3 Jul – 21 Jul) 

Vacation Period 3 (18 Sep – 29 Sep) 

Vacation Period 4 (20 Nov 2017 – 23 Feb 2018) 

Program Form Due Date 

AHEMS Submit Placement Preference Form – APRIL 2017 VACATION 6th March 2017 

DVM Submit DVM Placement Request Form 10th March 2017 

AHEMS Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement 24th March 2017 

DVM Complete DVM Complete Student Placement Agreement 24th March 2017 

https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:wendy.hamood@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/Default.aspx
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On 21st January, 11 2nd/3rd year Vet Bio 
students travelled with Dr Stephen 
Pycroft to Bangkok for a two-week aq-
uaculture and production animal study 
tour. Sunday was spent exploring the 
city, including scenic Lumpini Park and 
Chinese New Year markets. 
 

Monday was our first placement day, at 

Rayong Coastal and Marine Conserva-

tion Centre & Muang Turtle Sanctuary, 

where we held and bled baby sea tur-

tles - it was turtley incredible! Tuesday 

we learnt how to sedate and examine 

fish and performed necropsies on sting-

rays and shrimp at Rajamangala Uni-

versity. Wednesday was our ‘cultural 

day’ which we spent at the beautiful 

floating markets. Thursday consisted of 

tours around the Aquaculture Fisheries 

Research and Development Centre, 

Asian Institute of Technology & Tilapia 

Hatchery. The Institute of Marine Sci-

ence at Burapha University on Friday 

was great as we learnt about the con-

struction and filtration systems of their 

aquarium and hand-fed stingrays! Sat-

urday was the trip highlight, feeding and 

swimming with rescued elephants at 

Elephants World. Sunday was our well-

needed day of rest & recovery, topped 

off with some sight-seeing and night 

markets.  

Our second week was led by Dr Roy 

Kirkwood, starting with a tour around 

the Chulalongkorn University Small 

Animal Hospital (awesome) and an 

adrenalin-filled afternoon at the Thai 

Red Cross Society Snake Farm, com-

plete with striking cobras and Burmese 

python cuddles. Tuesday we visited 

Thailand’s largest piggery and Wednes-

day Chulalongkorn Univeristy’s Large 

Animal facility. Thursday we visited 

Murrah Buffalo Dairy farm and tried 

milking buffalo observed the making of 

buffalo mozzarella. Chokchai Dairy on 

Friday spelled the end of our two weeks 

of placement and time in Bangkok. 

 

We all developed greatly both as indi-
viduals and vet students, learning inval-
uable lessons about aquaculture and 
production animals in Thailand. We 
highly recommend the trip to students 
who may be interested next year, it’s a 
once in a lifetime experience that you’ll 
never forget!  

 

Anu Francis & Charlotte McNeece 
3

rd
 Year Vet Bioscience 

 

Thailand Study Tour 

The School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences is implementing Track IT, a web 
based system to track the Day One Competences of our vet students. Track IT 
will be rolled out throughout 2017 / 2018 across the DVM program.  DVM stu-
dents can access Track IT via Sonia Online.  

For more information please speak to Kat Ingram 
(animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au).  

Track IT 

mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/Default.aspx
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RAPS—Roseworthy Animal Science & Postgraduate Students Society 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From RAPS 

The Roseworthy Animal Science and 

Postgraduate Society (RAPS) is a 

newly formed club and aims to support 

Animal Science undergraduate and 

postgraduate students. As we are a 

new club we are always interested in 

new ideas and ways to support stu-

dents and hope to help students feel 

welcome and supported at Rosewor-

thy.  

 

 

We have had several past social 

events including BBQs, a movie night, 

pancake breakfast and postgraduate 

lunches. We also support Animal Sci-

ence students with information talks 

about upcoming courses and career 

options. RAPS has also helped with 

the Animal Science Careers night, with 

several industry and academic speak-

ers attending. We have also supported 

postgraduate students in 3 minute the-

sis day and research poster days with 

assessments and awards for students.  

RAPS would like to continue to build at 

Roseworthy and are always looking for 

new ideas and students to carry on 

support of Animal Science students.  

Want t: 

raps@auu.org.au 

www.facebook.com/UofARAPS/  

President - Simon Pols  

simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au 

Vice President- Mandy Bowling  

mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au 

 

Are you an international student?  

If yes, please introduce yourself to Wei 

Yee Chan, international student repre-

sentative  in RAPS.  Her email is 

weiyee.chan@adelaide.edu.au   

 

 

 

...Support Animal Science 

students 

 

...Information talks to        

students 

 

...Careers/Industry Night 

 

...Pancake breakfast 

Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
For more information about Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
within the School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences visit 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/associations/ 

Watch this webpage as more group details are on the way! 

 

Many clubs are part of the AUU’s Clubs Association. www.auu.org.au 

 

Many Student Associations and Special Interest Groups have their own websites and face-

book pages. Watch for more events posted on Facebook pages and the Online Calen-

dar as semester unfolds.  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

Check out the Rosi Campus Facebook page (administered by students).  

Apply to see this feed by searching ‘Roseworthy campus’ or visit 

www.facebook.com/groups/500752649960619/ 

mailto:simon.pols@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:mandy.bowling@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:weiyee.chan@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwibo5j298PKAhUGmpQKHWjWB5sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.imeimage.com%2Ffacebook-page-icon&psig=AFQjCNGPPMXpwhtUo5QHixn8coNW5DuWjg&ust=1453776040292747
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RACSUC—Roseworthy Agricultural College Student Union Council 

AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

The Adelaide Veterinary Students As-

sociation (AVSA) was founded by the 

first cohort of veterinary students at 

the University of Adelaide, in 2008. 

The club has been designed specifi-

cally for undergraduate veterinary bio-

science, and graduate Doctor of Veter-

inary Medicine (DVM) students to pro-

mote and maintain student welfare by 

organising and funding events, in addi-

tion to purchasing equipment and facil-

itating interaction with the wider veteri-

nary community. The principles of the 

club are to encourage cohesion be-

tween new and continuing students 

across the year levels, and to provide 

an outlet for socialisation and learning 

outside of the academic field. AVSA 

aims for its students  to become in-

volved in the club and its activities, 

and to always represent the club in a 

positive and honest manner. 

Membership fee is $30 per student 

annually, and upon joining, members 

receive a membership bag and card. 

Membership offers many things includ-

ing discounted events and merchan-

dise, as well as a number of other dis-

counts provided by affiliated sponsor 

companies. Social events include a 

Term 1 pub crawl with the animal sci-

ence students, a mid year ball, as well 

as O'week activities at Roseworthy. 

Other events include an Industry 

Night, with trade stalls from different 

veterinary-associated companies, and 

sponsored “Lunch and Learns”, where 

a speaker will address the students at 

lunch time, on a topic of the sponsor-

ing company’s choice. As our student 

body continues to grow, AVSA’s role 

becomes ever more important and will 

hopefully become an integral part of 

the veterinary student’s education at 

the University of Adelaide. 

 

Want to get involved with AVSA?  

Sign up at O’Night in Week 1 or con-

tact us via email. 

Email: avsa@auu.org.au 

Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/avsa.uofa 

Roseworthy Agricultural College Stu-

dent Union Council (RACSUC) is a 

representative body for all students of 

the Roseworthy Campus. Elected by 

their peers, the council provides regu-

lar events & activities throughout the 

academic year. In 2017 you can ex-

pect more sport on campus, more 

charity and social events such as quiz 

nights. having a larger environmental 

focus and having more social events, 

such as quiz nights.   

New residents are introduced to life on 

campus through O-Week, held at the 

beginning of the academic year, while 

other highlights of the RACSUC event 

calendar include the annual Waite & 

Roseworthy inter-campus football and 

netball matches, rO’seBall & the sec-

ond semester Charity Ball, these 

events providing a welcome break for 

past & present students alike. 

Want to get involved with RACSUC?  

Students are welcome to contact the 
association with suggestions or for 
more information via the email: 
racsuc@adelaide.edu.au or 'like' us on 
facebook.stay tuned!  

- RACSUC 

 

 

 

 

 

...O’week 

  

...Waite vs Rosie 

 

...Charity Week 

 

...Staff vs student cricket 

 

...Re-O’week 

mailto:racsuc@adelaide.edu.au
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AWAG—Adelaide Wildlife Appreciation Special Interest Group 

This group is for all students crazy 

about wildlife. Throughout the year we 

run interactive and educational talks 

and events focusing on native and 

exotic wild animals. Some of the high-

lights include wildlife necropsies, a 

field-trip to Adelaide’s own open-range 

Monarto zoo and our annual wine and 

cheese night.  

Want to get involved with AWAG?  

If you are interested, intrigued and 

inspired by weird and wonderful wild-

life come along and sign up at our stall 

during O’week or email us: 

awag@auclubs.com.au. Open to all 

Roseworthy students! 

 

 

CASIG-Companion Animal Special Interest Group 

For those passionate about the care of 

canines, felines and pocket pets. Open 

to all members of campus including 

University staff, this group aims to ex-

tend companion animal education be-

yond that offered in the curriculum. 

Previous lectures have included spe-

cialist vets, wet lab workshops (e.g. 

suture, spay, dissections) and excur-

sions (greyhound racing, million paws 

walk, ASAVA conference). This year 

we're looking forward to a member's 

barbeque in first semester, cocktail 

night in second semester, multiple 

lunch and learns and practicals 

throughout the whole year and many 

other events to be announced. Ideally, 

our members will also spend time in 

the industry, beginning to network with 

those already in the profession 

through various volunteering opportu-

nities. 

Special Thanks to our 2017       

sponsors: 

Hills – Platinum Sponsor  

Troy Laboratories – Gold Sponsor 

CH2 Vet Care – Silver Sponsor  

Purina – Silver Sponsor  

Vetlink – Bronze Sponsor 

Vetsbest – Bronze Sponsor 

IDEXX – Bronze Sponsor  

Wombaroo – Bronze Sponsor 

Dog & Cat Management Board 

(DCMB) – Bronze Sponsor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with CASIG?  

For more information, we can be     

contacted at                                                                                                                 

casig.adelaide@gmail.com  

or visit our website 

 http://casiguofa.wixsite.com/casig 

ESIG-Equine Special Interest Group 

Our special interest group aims to pro-

vide students with a passion for all 

aspects of equine veterinary medicine, 

behaviour and welfare increased op-

portunities to expand and develop their 

knowledge and skills. We aim to pro-

vide networking between both staff 

and students and organise extracurric-

ular activities that are of an equine 

nature. In previous years we have run 

events that include A Day at the Races 

at Morphettville Race Track, Rural 

Practice Day, Castration Clinics, Hoof 

Care Day and many more. These 

events have also been run in conjunc-

tion with a variety of academic discus-

sions and lectures with experienced 

equine veterinarians and industry pro-

fessionals.  

Special Thanks to the 2017       

sponsors of ESIG: 

Randlab and Hygain.  

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with ESIG?  

If you have any questions or would 

like some more information, please 

contact the ESIG’s president  

Sofia Canala                                     

so-

fia.canala@student.adelaide.edu.au  

mailto:awag@auclubs.com.au
mailto:casig.adelaide@gmail.com
http://casiguofa.wixsite.com/casig
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PASIG-Production Animal Special Interest Group 

The Production Animal Special Inter-

est Group (SIG), is aimed at students 

with an interest in one or many as-

pects of production animals including 

cattle, sheep, goats, pigs, chicken and 

fish. The group aims to encourage 

students from all years of study, de-

grees (Veterinary Science, Animal 

Science and Agricultural Science) and 

experience to be involved. 

The Production Animal SIG intends to 

provide students with the opportunity 

to network with a broad range of pro-

duction veterinarians, farmers and 

companies associated within each 

industry. We hope to provide a broad 

range of lunchtime, evening and week-

end information and practical sessions 

on the varying species relating to nutri-

tion, husbandry and common diseases 

and problems associated with each 

species. Activities in the past have 

included lunch time talks, teaching 

cow sessions and Rural Practice Day.  

Want to get involved with PASIG?  

Feel free to contact PASIG’s secretary 

Tanya Dean  

tanya.dean@student.adelaide.edu.au   

 

 

 

 

 

Steers Special Interest Group 

The Roseworthy Lead Steers team is 

a group that has been run at Rosewor-

thy for over 20 years. Lead by Darren 

Koopman, the group focuses of the 

rearing, handling, nutrition, preparation 

and showing of show cattle. The group 

participates traditionally in the Gawler 

and Royal Adelaide shows and holds 

training twice a week in preparation for 

these events. A variety of breeds are 

supplied by local breeders. This group 

offers a great opportunity to people 

with any level of experience with cattle 

to learn and gain experience and is a 

great way to meet new people. Any-

one from Animal science, Veterinary 

Bioscience or Agricultural science is 

more than welcome to come and try it 

out.  

 

Want to get involved with Steers?  

For any further information contact 

Darren Koopman at 

darren.koopman@adelaide.edu.au .  

Look out for Steers SIG student lead-

ers in early Semester 1! 

 

PASIG-Pig Club 
The University of Adelaide’s “Pig Club” is 

a special interest group which focuses 

solely on, you guessed it, pigs! Pig Club 

aims to provide a fun and social environ-

ment for students of all degrees and year 

levels, with a passion for pigs, to learn 

more about them and gain valuable 

hands on experience. The club provides 

students with numerous opportunities to 

network and learn about the pig industry 

through lunchtime information sessions, 

farm visits and numerous social events. 

Students also participate in caring for and 

training pigs approaching the Royal Ade-

laide Show, and are encouraged to at-

tend weekly training sessions to further 

their knowledge and skills in a fun, inter-

active and supportive environment.  

 

 

Want to get involved with Pig Club?  

President:  

adrianna.ruggiero@student.adelaide.edu.au 

Secretary: 

victordeyi.law@student.adelaide.edu.au 

mailto:tanya.dean@student.adelaide.edu.au
http://student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:darren.koopman@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:adrianna.ruggiero@student.adelaide.edu.au
mailto:victordeyi.law@student.adelaide.edu.au
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Roseworthy College Netball Club 

If you like or are interested in… 

-       Staying fit 
-       Playing netball 
-       Getting involved in campus life 
-       Having a few social jars  
-       OR even just attending the many 
ripper social events the club are run-
ning this year 
…then the Roseworthy College Netball 

Club (RCNC) could be for you. 

Whatever gender you may be RCNC 

can cater for your netball and social 

needs, with women’s rosters and 

mixed rosters running throughout the 

year at the Starplex. If transport is a 

problem we car pool, so you literally 

have no excuse not to get involved.  

Mixed is play on a Tuesday OR 

Wednesday night, we will have 

enough players to have team involved 

in both rosters. 

Women’s is also run on a Wednes-

day night. 

 Both seasons start quick smart and 

we have arrangements in place to start 

our seasons earlier and to have bye 

rounds during the holidays and exams. 

With the seasons fast approaching I 

need you to register your interest with 

me ASAP!  

  Now, I require a couple of details 

from you: 

A.    Your name 
B.    Competition you are interested in 
playing 
C.     Any friends you wish to play with 
D.    Which night best suits you 
E.     Your preferred position  
F.     An email address 
  

 

 Want to get involved in Netball?  

To keep up to date with the going ons 

of RCNC follow us on Facebook at the 

link below! 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/366

414983380263/ 

Look for us at O’Night on Thursday 2nd 

March! 

Don’t hesitate to send me a message 

or email me, I am more than happy to 

answer any ques-

tions: EmmaLindaDavy@gmail.com 

 Hope to see you get involved this sea-

son, 

Cheers,  

Emma Davy 

RCNC President 

Student Sport— Play. Support. Get involved.  

We have great facilities on campus and in the local community. Many sports are played at Roseworthy. Netball, basket-

ball, running and tennis are very popular. Around Tappos Lounge you will also find pool, table tennis, darts, etc. 

Check out the swimming pool, hockey oval and main oval. 

Watch out for friendly competitions and matches held through out the year. Just to name one… the 20-20 Big Bash 

Cricket game between staff and students is set for Thursday 16th of March on the Main Oval!  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/366414983380263/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/366414983380263/
mailto:EmmaLindaDavy@gmail.com
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The University operates an inter-campus shuttle 

bus between Roseworthy, North Terrace 

and Waite Campuses.  

The fare for this service is $2.00 each way and 

tickets are available from the bus driver. Contact 

the bus driver on Mobile 0427 448 011.  

Regular northbound services arrive at Rosewor-

thy Campus at 8:30am, 1pm and 7pm. Regular 

southbound services depart Roseworthy Cam-

pus at 8:40am and 4:05pm. 

The Roseworthy Campus to Gawler Train Sta-

tion and  Return services are timed to link with 

the Adelaide-Gawler trains. This is a free ser-

vice.  

Services arrive at Roseworthy Campus at 

7:50am, 8:45am, 1:45pm and 5:50pm. Services 

depart Roseworthy Campus at 7:50am, 1:10pm, 

5pm and 6:10pm.  

Timetables for both services are available from 

Student Services Office, Roseworthy College 

Hall and online:  

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/infrastructure/

campus_services/services/transportation/  

Adelaide Metrotickets and Metrocards can be 

purchased from the Gawler Station kiosk. 

Inter-campus Shuttle + 

Roseworthy Campus-Gawler 

Commuter Service 

The Maths Learning Centre exists to help all students with the 

maths involved in their coursework, including statistics. Our 

Drop-In Centre is at the North Terrace Campus on Level 3 of 

Hub Central and is open even during university breaks – check 

our website for opening hours. Some questions we may even 

be able to answer over phone or email, so don’t hesitate to 

contact us.  

David from the MLC will be at Roseworthy throughout the 

year to be part of various classes in your courses. He can 

also come to run workshops or drop-in sessions if students or 

staff ask.  

WEB: 

www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning/resources/roseworthy 

EMAIL: mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au 

PHONE: 8313 5862 

Student Care 

Student Care at Roseworthy—O’Night 2nd March 2017 

Student Care Education & Welfare Officer will be in attend-
ance at Roseworthy O’Night. Pop by if you wish to discuss 
issues or have a chat. 

 

Equal Access Grant 

Equal Access Grant applications are now open for first 
year undergraduate students experiencing finan-
cial difficulties.  

These are small grants to assist with some of the initial 
costs associated with beginning at University.  

For more information contact Student Care for an inter-
view or to discuss further.  

Applications close 31st March 2017 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/scholarships/undergrad/
equal-access.html  

 

Student Care EWO 

Education and Welfare Officers are able to provide advice, 
support or information on any of the following matters:- 

 Information and referral for any issue which affect a 

student’s ability to study 

 Academic complaints, grievances and student rights 

issues 

 Accommodation assistance 

 Loans and small grants 

 Centrelink, tax and legal assistance 

 

 

Contact Student Care’s Education and Welfare Officers for 
information and appointments by calling 8313 5430 or 
email studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

Maths Learning Centre support 

for statistics 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning/resources/roseworthy
mailto:mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/scholarships/undergrad/equal-access.html
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/scholarships/undergrad/equal-access.html
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
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